Department Chair Meeting Minutes

College of Arts and Sciences

March 16, 2010
The meeting was called to order on Tuesday, March 16, 2010.  Dr. Vagn K. Hansen, Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, presided.  Department Chairs present:  Ms. Chiong-Yiao Chen, Dr. Paul Kittle, Dr. Brent Olive, Dr. Bill Huddleston for Dr. Gregory Pitts, Dr. Phil Bridgmon, Dr. Ron Smith, Dr. Bob Garfrerick, Dr. Craig Christy, Dr. Bill Strong, Dr. Christopher Maynard, Dr. David Muse, LTC Wayne Bergeron, Dr. David McCullough, Dr. Brenda Webb, Dr. Ed Joubert, Dr. Joy Borah, and Dr. Craig Robertson.  In the absence of Debbie Tubbs, Dr. Hansen took the minutes.  
Jennifer Smith participated in the first part of the meeting.

1.
The department chairs approved the proposal for a new course – IDS 200: Career Exploration and Planning, 3 hrs.credit – submitted by the Department of Sociology.  The course is designed as an interdisciplinary, elective course with special appeal to students who are undecided concerning their major and/or those undecided about career choices.  It will be taught by Jennifer Smith and Melissa Medlin of UNA’s Office of Career Planning and Development, both of whom have appropriate credentials.  The proposal was approved unanimously.

2.
Dr. Hansen gave a brief report from the COAD meeting of March 15, 2010.

3.
Summer school planning was discussed for the remainder of the meeting.  Dr. Hansen asked Dr. Webb, Chair of the UNA Strategic Planning and Budget Study Committee, to present to her committee for their endorsement the department chairs’ proposal that compensation for independent study courses be raised to 75% of the tuition collected for the summer 2010 term.  Also discussed were procedures and potential criteria to be applied to stay within budget if any courses do not “make.”

The meeting ended at 9:30 a.m.

